
 

 
 
 
 
December 5, 2014 

 
 
 
BY HAND DELIVERY & ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI   02888 
 
RE: Docket 4237 - Commission Investigation relating to Stray and Contact Voltage 

Occurring in Narragansett Electric Company Territories 
 

Dear Ms. Massaro: 

On behalf of National Grid,1 I write to inform the Rhode Island Public Utilities 
Commission (PUC) of a recent development relating to the above-referenced docket.   

The Company currently uses Premier Utility Services, LLC (Premier) to perform stray 
voltage testing in Rhode Island.  To perform stray voltage testing, Premier has used a mobile 
testing sensor device created by L-3 Communications Holdings, Inc. d/b/a Narda Safety Test 
Solutions (Narda), which is the subject a patent infringement lawsuit brought by Power Survey, 
LLC (Power Survey) against Narda and Premier.  On November 21, 2014, the United States 
District Court for the District of New Jersey granted Power Survey’s motion for a preliminary 
injunction and entered a preliminary injunction prohibiting Premier from using the Narda device.  
(See Civil Action No. 13-5670(FSH), Document No. 131). Consequently, Premier currently 
cannot use the Narda device to perform stray voltage testing.  
 

To fulfill its obligation to perform stray voltage testing for National Grid in Rhode Island, 
Premier will use the Electric Field Sensor Device (E-Field), a new mobile sensing device for the 
detection of stray voltage developed by the University of Michigan. In August 2014, National 
Testing Systems, an independent laboratory in Boxborough, MA, certified E-Field, which can 
detect stray voltage from 1-600 volts.  National Testing Systems is the same independent 
laboratory that certified the Narda device.  A copy of the laboratory certification letter for the 
new mobile device is included as Attachment A to this letter. 

 
 

                                                            
1 The Narragansett Electric Company d/b/a National Grid (National Grid or the Company). 
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The Company has informed the Rhode Island Division of Public Utilities and Carriers 

(the Division) of these developments, and Premier plans to begin testing with E-Field on Sunday, 
December 7, 2014.  Manual testing of Company and public equipment will be performed by the 
Company approximately one week after the mobile testing.  

 
Thank you for your attention to this transmittal.  If you have any questions, please contact 

me at (781) 907-2121.  
 
        Very truly yours, 
 

 
        Raquel J. Webster 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Docket 4237 Service List 
 Steve Scialabba 
 Leo Wold, Esq.   
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Certificate of Service 

 
I hereby certify that a copy of the cover letter and/or any materials accompanying 
this certificate was electronically transmitted to the individuals listed below.   
 
Copies of this filing were hand delivered to the Rhode Island Public Utilities 
Commission and to the Rhode Island Division of Public Utilities Carriers.  

 
___________________________________   December 5, 2014 
Joanne M. Scanlon      Date 
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Thomas.teehan@nationalgrid.com 

Raquel.webster@nationalgrid.com  

Celia.obrien@nationalgrid.com 

Thomas Teehan, Esq. 
Celia B. O’Brien, Esq. 
National Grid 
280 Melrose Street 
Providence, RI  02907-1438 Joanne.scanlon@nationalgrid.com 

401-784-7667   
 

mkirkwood@pud-ri.org 
 

Michael R. Kirkwood, General Mgr./CEO 
Pascoag Utility District 
253 Pascoag Main St. 
PO Box 107 
Pascoag, RI  02859 

Jallaire@pud-ri.org 
 

401-568-6222 
 

William L. Bernstein, Esq. 
627 Putnam Pike 
Greenville, RI  02828 

wlblaw@verizon.net 
 

401-949-2228 
 

Michael McElroy, Esq. 
21 Dryden Lane 
PO Box 6721 
Providence, RI 02940-6721 

Michael@McElroyLawOffice.com 401-351-4100 
 

Dr. Albert Cassaza albertrc@optimum.net  

Joseph A. Keough, Jr., Esq. 
Keough & Sweeney 
41 Mendon Ave. 
Pawtucket, RI  02861 

jkeoughjr@keoughsweeney.com  401-724-3600 
 

Roz Rustigian 
Contact Voltage Information Ctr. (CVIC) 

rozrustigian@rustigianrugs.com 401-489-8667 

Cliff McGinnes  ifrtruck35@mac.com  
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Leo Wold, Esq. 
Dept. of Attorney General 
150 South Main St. 
Providence, RI  02903 

dmacrae@riag.ri.gov 

401-222-2424  
ext. 2299 
 

Greg Booth  
Power Services, Inc. 

gbooth@powerservices.com 919-256-5900 

Michael White 
 Power Services, Inc. 

mwhite@powerservices.com   

Luly.massaro@puc.ri.gov 

Cynthia.WilsonFrias@puc.ri.gov 

Alan.nault@puc.ri.gov 

Original & 10 copies file w/: 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI 02888 Amy.Dalessandro@puc.ri.gov 

401-780-2107 
 

Terence J. Tierney, Esq. Tierneylaw@yahoo.com 401-316-4566 

Joseph J. McGair, Esq. 
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